
        
 
PLANNING COMMITTEE DATE: 19 October 2022 Agenda No: 7 
 
APPLICATION NO:  F/YR22/0869/F 
 
SITE LOCATION: 7 Station Road, Manea 
 
 
UPDATE 
 
Consultee Comments 
 
Cambridgeshire Fire and Rescue 
With regard to the above application, should the Planning Authority be minded to grant 
approval, the Fire Authority would ask that adequate provision be made for fire hydrants, which 
may be by way of Section 106 agreement or a planning condition.  
The position of fire hydrants are generally agreed upon when the Water Authority submits 
plans to:  
 
Water & Planning Manager  
Community Fire Safety Group  
Hinchingbrooke Cottage  
Brampton Road  
Huntingdon  
Cambs  
PE29 2NA  
 
Where a Section 106 agreement or a planning condition has been secured, the cost of Fire 
Hydrants will be recovered from the developer.  
 
The number and location of Fire Hydrants will be determined following Risk Assessment and 
with reference to guidance contained within the “National Guidance Document on the Provision 
of Water for Fire Fighting” 3rd Edition, published January 2007.  
 
Access and facilities for the Fire Service should also be provided in accordance with the 
Building Regulations Approved Document B5 Vehicle Access. Dwellings Section 13 and/or Vol 
2. Buildings other than dwellings Section 15 Vehicle Access.  
 
If there are any buildings on the development that are over 11 metres in height (excluding 
blocks of flats) not fitted with fire mains, then aerial (high reach) appliance access is required, 
the details of which can be found in the attached document.  
 
I trust you feel this is reasonable and apply our request to any consent given. 
 
 
 
Resolution: No change to the recommendation which is to refuse the application 
as per Section 12 of Agenda item 7 on page 87 


